
Date : 4/19/2022 7:46:38 AM
From : "Paul Dulberg" 
To : "Judy Carlson" 
BCc : "Paul Dulberg" , "Tom Kost" , "Alphonse Talarico" 
Subject : Re: [EXTERNAL] 12/7/21 transcript
Dear Judy Carlson.

Can you please refer me to the written local rules that confirm/support what you are saying. 

If it is not written how can it be enforceable?

Please ask the chief Judge for the written rules that support what you are saying and provide 
them to me because I cannot proceed without them.

Thank you,
Paul

On Apr 18, 2022, at 3:24 PM, Judy Carlson 
<JACarlson@22ndcircuit.illinoiscourts.gov> wrote:

Good Afternoon Mr. Dulberg,
 
As our Administrative Regulations state and after confirming with our chief judge and 
research attorney, the Official Court Reporters are not required to affix our license number 
to transcripts prepared from the electronic recording system.  Section 1.08(c)(2) refers to 
an antiquated procedure no longer in use.
 
Sincerely,
 
Judy Carlson
 

From: Paul Dulberg <pdulberg@icloud.com> 
Sent: Monday, April 11, 2022 3:56 PM
To: Judy Carlson <JACarlson@22ndcircuit.illinoiscourts.gov>
Subject: Fwd: [EXTERNAL] 12/7/21 transcript
 
Dear Judy Carlson,
 
I am forwarding you a chain of emails I had with Heather Voska Hartwig concerning a 
missing license number on the certification page of a Report of Proceeding in Case Number 
17LA377, December 7, 2021.
 
Also found within Heather Voska Hartwig's response is a reference to previous Reports of 
Proceedings she prepared for me that are missing the license number on the certification 
page as well but have a different case number. Case number 12LA178, dates listed below:
January 30, 2013
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August 14, 2013
April 16, 2014
February 4, 2016
May 13, 2015  
 
It appears Heather Voska Hartwig's response and certification may be in compliance with 
the ADMINISTRATIVE REGULATIONS For Court Reporting Services in the Illinois Courts but 
is not in compliance with Local Rule 1.08(c)(2) spelled out below.
 
Local Rule 1.08(c)(2)
Transcripts generated from the electronic recording systems shall be prepared in 
accordance
with applicable statutory authority, rule and administrative regulation and shall utilize the 
following
certification:
I, __________, certify the foregoing to be a true and accurate transcript of the electronic 
recording of
the proceeding of the above entitled cause, which recording contained the operator’s 
certification as
required by Local Rule 1.03(b)(2).
_____________________
(Signature)
 
_____________________
(License or Restricted License Number)
 
Date: ________
 
 
 
I need the reports of proceedings for both cases (12LA178 and 17LA377, Dates included 
above) to be in compliance with Local Rule 1.08(c)(2) and PDF's of the corrections sent to 
me.
 
I can provide payment receipts for all 6 reports of proceedings if needed.
 
Please advise.
 
Thank you in advance for your help with this matter.
 
Sincerely,
Paul
 
Paul Dulberg
847-497-4250
pdulberg@icloud.com
4606 Hayden Ct.
McHenry, IL. 60051
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Begin forwarded message:
 
From: Heather Hartwig <HVHartwig@22ndcircuit.illinoiscourts.gov>
Subject: RE: [EXTERNAL] Re: 12/7/21 transcript
Date: April 4, 2022 at 9:25:05 AM CDT
To: Paul Dulberg <pdulberg@icloud.com>
 
 
Dear Paul,
 
By my signature on the certification page, the transcript I sent you is certified 
as an electronically recorded transcript transcribed to the best of my ability 
from the electronic recording.  Since this transcript was not done by me live 
in the courtroom at the time of the proceeding, the fact that I’m a certified 
shorthand reporter or my license number, does not need to be included on 
the certification page.  It is still considered certified by me as transcribing the 
transcript from the electronic recording.  
 
I realize that many reporters do include their CSR license on the electronically 
recorded transcripts, but the license number is actually not necessary to be 
included on these types of transcripts.  If you look back on the transcripts I 
emailed you in January, you will see the same setup for the certification page.
 
I know this might be a confusing issue.  If you have any further questions, 
please don’t hesitate to reach out.
 
Sincerely,
 
Heather Hartwig
 

From: Paul Dulberg <pdulberg@icloud.com> 
Sent: Friday, April 1, 2022 5:00 PM
To: Heather Hartwig <HVHartwig@22ndcircuit.illinoiscourts.gov>
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Re: 12/7/21 transcript
 
Dear Heather Hartwig,
 
I noticed your CSR license number is missing from the certification page.
 
Please take whatever steps are legally necessary to amend and affix a new 
certification page with your license number and signature.
 
Thank You,
Paul
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On Apr 1, 2022, at 4:02 PM, Heather Hartwig 
<HVHartwig@22ndcircuit.illinoiscourts.gov> wrote:
 
Dear Paul,
 
I am attaching to this email your 12/7/21 transcript you 
requested.
 
I also will sending you a small refund back onto the card you 
used to pay the PayPal invoice, as the transcript was a little 
shorter than I had estimated.
 
Have a nice weekend.
 
Sincerely,
 
Heather Hartwig
<12-7-21-ER-DULBERGvMAST.pdf>

 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the County network. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the 
sender and know the content is safe. 

While mismatches between the actual SENDER field and the FROM field are common. It is also a common spoofing tactic. For additional 
reference, this email was actually sent from pdulberg@icloud.com

If you have any questions about the legitimacy of this email, please call the helpdesk at extension 4828.
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